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report of the chair of the Committee on administrative and budgetary affairs on progress made in carrying out the mandates of resolutions

AG/RES. 2437 (XXXviii-O/08) and AG/RES. 1 (XXXVI-E/08)
(presented by ambassador Arístides Royo, permanent representative of panama 
to the permanent council at its meeting of december 3, 2008)

Mr. Chair, Representatives:

It is a great pleasure to address the Permanent Council, in my capacity as Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs, to present a report on the progress the Committee has made in carrying out the General Assembly’s mandates regarding the Organization’s program-budget for 2010, issued in resolution AG/RES. 2437 of the thirty-eighth regular session and resolution 1 of the thirty-sixth special session.  


As the delegations know, these resolutions call for a review of the Organization’s program-budget expenditures and financing and, in connection with that review, they instruct the Secretary General to continue ongoing efforts to modernize the General Secretariat and to improve and promote a culture of austerity, efficiency, effectiveness, transparency, and prudence in the use of the resources of the General Secretariat’s operations and to put forward a comprehensive proposal containing further austerity and expenditure rationalization measures.


For its part, at the request of the Permanent Council, the CAAP has been tasked with conducting that review and fulfilling other established requirements, such as consideration of the recommendations of the Board of External Auditors regarding the need for a periodic adjustment of quota income to the Organization’s expenditure level and consideration of a report to be drawn up by the General Secretariat on the fiscal year’s actual disbursements for statutory adjustments of staff salaries implemented as a result of the Organization’s use of “smart parity”; the variation between actual disbursements and estimated costs of statutory adjustments of staff salaries; and suggestions as to how to regularly finance variations between real costs and estimated costs.


Moreover, the aforementioned resolutions call for a thorough review, beginning in October 2008, of all resources and expenditures of the Organization in the context of existing mandates, in order to prioritize and optimize the use of resources for future program-budgets, within the capacity of the member states to finance them.  They call for a report to be presented subsequently to the General Assembly.


In accordance with these resolutions, the Permanent Council is to consider, in a special meeting to be held prior to December 15, 2008, the results of the review entrusted to the CAAP and the reports requested from the Secretariat and to convoke, if appropriate, prior to January 31, 2009, a special session of the General Assembly to adopt those decisions that may be required.


The Committee began its work in July of this year and, from July to September, considered and reached a consensus on the program-budget of the Organization for 2009, agreeing on an increase of 3 percent for that year. 

On October 1, the Committee started to work on the 2010 budget year and on implementation of the mandates contained in resolution 2437 of the thirty-eighth regular session and resolution 1 of the thirty-sixth special session.  Since October, the Committee I am honored to chair has held four formal and six informal meetings dedicated exclusively to reviewing the Organization’s financial and budgetary situation, agreeing on working procedures that meet the concerns of all delegations, and establishing a schedule enabling us to reach conclusions as early as possible. However, it is apparent that the established time period is not sufficient given the complexity of the matter, which warrants a careful review of the different aspects involved, all the more so in light of the impact of current financial events, which will affect the capacity of member states to contribute to the functioning of the institution.
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The task facing the member states in the CAAP is a complex one.  It involves financing a budget that will reach $90.1 million in 2009 with quota income for that year estimated at $78.6 million.  The member states have said that, in view of recent financial events, their governments will not be able to increase their contributions to the Organization.  In other words, we are in reality talking about a cut of $9.4 million in the 2010 budget compared to 2009.
Nonetheless, the member states have recognized that the time has come to conduct a serious, in-depth review of the mandates and commitments established by the General Assembly and those generated by the states themselves that are very costly for the Organization in terms of staff, infrastructure, and other expenses. This review should necessarily lead to a prioritization and reduction of mandates, without weakening the Organization in those sectors where it has proved to be very effective, to the point that it has been able to mobilize specific resources totaling $63.8 million this year.
This is an important activity and the member states must have the time required to carry it out carefully and conscientiously, as warranted by the high standards of the Organization.
Mr. Chair, Representatives:


For these reasons and in view of the serious commitment assumed by all member states in the CAAP to conduct a detailed review of the Organization’s current financial situation and of its expenditures and income and to consider innovative options to increase its resources and strengthen its management, with the agreement of the CAAP, I would like to ask the Permanent Council for an extension of the deadline to enable the member states to continue assessing the information received from the General Secretariat in compliance with the mandates in resolutions AG/RES. 2437 (XXXVII-O/08) and AG/RES. 1 (XXXVI-E/08) and, in due course, to make the recommendations they deem relevant to the Permanent Council, with a view to having the General Assembly adopt, if appropriate, those decisions that may be required.

We would appreciate it if the Permanent Council responded favorably to this request.

Thank you very much.
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